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Town of SHELBURNE
Conservation Commission

MINUTES

Regular Meeting ~ September 9, 2014
Present:
Norman Davenport, Tom Miner, Allan Smith
Public:
None
The meeting was convened at 7:36 PM.  Due to primary elections in Memorial Hall, the meeting was held in the Greenfield Cooperative Bank’s community room.  Steve McCormick was unable to attend due to surgery on a sports injury.  Tom volunteered to take the Minutes in his place.  A quorum was present.
Approval of Minutes

The Minutes of the 8/12/2014 meeting were approved.  

Building Permits/BOH Reports
Norm reviewed and signed off on a building permit for an addition on the house of William Ennen, 274 Patten Rd. 
Interviews – Administrative Assistant position
The Commission interviewed three candidates for the administrative assistant position.  Each candidate was asked questions about his or her qualifications and interest in the position.  Each was given an opportunity to ask questions about the position.  It was explained that the employee would be hired by the Selectboard on a part-time, as-needed basis.  It is a non-benefitted position for 100 hours per year, salary $14 per hour.  Following the interviews, the Commission discussed the three candidates.  There was unanimous agreement that Faye Whitney was the most qualified and would best meet the administrative needs of the Commission.  

Motion.  Allan made the following Motion: that Faye Whitney is to be recommended to the Selectboard for hiring as the Administrative Assistant to the Conservation Commission; and that prior to contacting the Selectboard the Commission Chair shall contact Steve McCormick to inform him of the decision and may table the nomination until the October meeting if Steve objects or wishes to have more information on Ms. Whitney.  Tom seconded the Motion, which was subsequently approved unanimously.  
Other Business
Highway projects.  The Commission discussed work that was done on Taylor Road near the intersection with South Road.  There was agreement that the work should have been reviewed by the Commission prior its being carried out due to the proximity of a brook on the east side and wetlands on the west side of the road.  The concept of a bundled NOI for routine road maintenance that DEP wetlands circuit rider Mark Stinson briefed the Commission on last year at a meeting that Mark Shippee attended, should have been pursued.  
Tom informed the Commission that he went out with Mark Shippee the week before to see four sections of road that Mark wanted to repair (Brook Rd, Frank Graves Rd, Reynolds Rd, and Mercy Anderson Rd).  Mark is looking for Commission sign-off on forms authorizing use of Chapter 90 funds.  Tom said he believed all of the projects fall into the routine maintenance category.  He was authorized to sign-off on the work.  It was also agreed to ask Mark to attend the October meeting so there could be a discussion of bundled NOIs and individual filings for certain road projects.
MACC briefing on the proposed Tennessee Gas Pipeline.  Shelburne is hosting a program for Conservation Commissions in western Massachusetts that will be presented by MACC.  The purpose is to inform local ConComs on their role in the pre-application and FERC review process for the pipeline project.  It will be held in Memorial Hall on Tuesday, September 16 starting at 7:30 PM.  Tom distributed a MACC flyer for the program that has been sent by email to the target ConCom audience.
Commission vacancy.  Tom informed the Commission that two individuals have submitted letters of interest in appointment to the Commission in response to a press release and Website announcement by the Selectboard.  The members decided to defer until the next meeting discussion of those individuals and one of the candidates for the administrative position who was seen as potentially qualified to serve on the Commission.   

The meeting was adjourned at 9:18 PM.
Prepared and submitted by:  Tom Miner, Clerk
Attachments (on file)

